APPENDIX C

Strategic Planning and Budget Committee, Berks College Senate

Meeting of October 20, 2006
Attending:  Ali Alikhani, Sudip Ghosh, Dennis Mays, Randall Newnham (Chair), Lisa Shibley.
The committee welcomes the decision by Senate Executive Committee to propose adding Lisa Shibley, the college’s Institutional Research and Assessment Officer, as an ex-officio member of our committee.

1.  Discussion with Lisa Shibley on Strategic Plan

A.  Current Strategic Plan


We are now in the second year of a three-year college strategic plan.  


Lisa’s office is currently working on a report designed to measure the success of the plan, which will be completed in Spring semester.


We agreed on the following:

· The report will have both quantitative and qualitative indicators to measure the plan goals.  Basis will be the list of indicators given in the initial plan.
· The report will be discussed with our committee in March 2007, and then brought to the full College Senate at either its March or April meetings.  Senate can then discuss what has succeeded and what has not in the current plan.  This input should come in time to guide the groups working on the next plan (see below).
B.  Next Strategic Plan


Lisa is currently convening a group to prepare the process for writing the next Strategic Plan, which will cover the period from 2008 to 2011.


We agreed that a key goal is to ensure that constituencies like the faculty are included from the beginning.  Ideally, we will not just have individual faculty members on the committee(s) which write the plan; instead, the whole Senate will be kept updated and will be able to have timely input.


The tentative timeline for the new Strategic Plan is as follows:

· Lisa’s planning group will complete its report by December 2006.
· She will meet with our committee to discuss the proposed process in early January 2007.
· Our committee will report to the College Senate at its meeting on January 31, 2007, and will ask the Senate to vote to endorse the proposed process.

· The committee(s) to actually write the plan will be formed in Spring 2007.  Ideally, they will continue to meet in the summer and have a draft well underway by fall.  Each plan objective will be designed to include clear indicators of success.

· The draft Strategic Plan will be presented to our committee and will reach the full College Senate by December 2007.

· The will be time for input and revisions before the plan is due at University Park on February 1, 2008.
· The plan will come into effect on June 30, 2008, and will cover the 3 academic years until 2011.

C.  Long Term Planning


Currently we have the College’s Master Plan, a 10 year document which focuses mainly on facilities needs.  


This has been ready for 1 ½ years, but not officially approved by PSU.  The hope is to have this approved by the PSU Board of Trustees at their January 2007 meeting.  We hope this meeting will also green-light our long delayed new building, allowing it to be built by 2010.


Paul Esqueda is also working with an ad hoc degree planning task force to create an Academic Master Plan, which will discuss matters such as number of degrees, longer term enrollment goals, etc.


Lisa indicated that she sees a need for a longer term college plan, incorporating all aspects of the college, perhaps reaching out 10 to 20 years.
2.  Update on Budget from Dennis Mays

We now have firm numbers on fall enrollment.  However, the extra funding that we will receive due to those students is largely going to fill unmet budgetary priorities that were agreed to in 2004-05.  Once those needs are funded, the estimate is that only ca. $50-60,000 will remain for other spending, not a large windfall.
In the longer term, it remains a concern that PSU central is taking back so much of our income.  We lost 2% of our permanent funding through cuts in previous, tighter years.  This has not been restored.  Also, when we became a college in 1997, we were to receive all “extra” tuition income generated by enrolling more students than our initial base.  However, we now get to keep only 70% of that additional tuition income.  The rest is taken by the “University College” (the umbrella for all the smaller campuses).  Worse, even this percentage is guaranteed for only three years.  After that (2009) we may be cut back further, to only 50%.  The committee feels that we as a college need to work to change PSU’s funding priorities, which are unfairly penalizing us for our successful growth.
Lisa and Dennis would like to present the final 2006-07 budget to the College Senate once it is completed in Nov.-Dec.  This is routinely done at UP, where the University Senate reviews the overall PSU budget, so we should begin to do this yearly at our campus as well.
